
 

FIRST FRIDAY AND FIRST SATURDAY DEVOTIONS First 
Friday Mass is Friday, February  5th. We will have Mass at 9 
am and 5:30 pm. Confessions will be available after the 9 
am Mass and from 4:30 pm until 5:15 pm. There will be 
Eucharistic Adoration from 4:30 pm until 5:15 pm. First 
Saturday Mass is Saturday, February 6th. Mass will be at 9 
am with confession afterwards.  

LOYOLA ON THE POTOMAC Ignatian Weekend Retreats 
“We Journey in Hope”  February 26-28 (Men), March 5-7 
(Men), March 12-14 (Women). 
The weekend retreat fee is $245/ $195 for first time 
retreatants  or young adults (35 years and younger). 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

Soon, the calendar will turn to February, 
which means Lent is just around the 
corner. This also means it is the time of 
year when I will ask you to make a gift to 
the Annual Appeal in support of the many 
charitable works of our Archdiocese (if 
you are tempted to stop reading, 

remember today’s psalm response: If today you hear his 
voice, harden not your hearts!) 

 You have been generous in providing for our 
parish needs this past year. Your support of the Annual 
Appeal is in many ways an extension of your parish 
support. It is a critical source of funding for everything 
from seminarian formation to pro-life and family ministries 
to pastoral and social outreach, all of which directly or 
indirectly impacts our parish and local community. For 
example, throughout the pandemic, our St. Vincent de Paul 
Food Pantry has received several thousands of dollars in 
grants from Catholic Charities of the Archdiocese of 
Washington, which is funded in part from the Annual 
Appeal. 

 At the same time that the Annual Appeal 
strengthens our parish life, it also unifies us as the Church 
of Washington in caring for the spiritual and other needs of 
those beyond our parish boundaries. We are able to 
accomplish together what we could not do on our own. 

 As in every year, 100% of your gift to the Annual 
Appeal will be restricted to the ministries that are a part of 
the Annual Appeal and will not be used for any other 
purpose. Furthermore, your gift will be credited towards 
our parish goal. I invite you to learn more about the 2021 
Annual Appeal at appeal.adw.org, and then take to your 
prayer, with a heart open to the voice of God, this 
opportunity to participate in the Church’s work throughout 
Southern Maryland, Prince George and Montgomery 
Counties and the District of Columbia. 

 Thank you in advance for your prayerful 
commitment to the 2021 Annual Appeal. Your steadfast 
generosity during this time of hardship is not only a source 
of inspiration for me but also a force for good in a world 
that is searching for Christ. 

 I pray that God will continue to bless you and bring 
you peace and joy. 

  

Yours in Christ Jesus, 

Fr. Marco 

CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS Thank you for your 
generous contributions throughout the year! If you would 
like to view a statement of your contributions to our 
parish, you are able to do so online—from your computer, 
smartphone, or device of choice. Just log in to your 
account at myihm.ihmrcc.org, navigate to the My 
Offering tab, view your Giving History, and click 
the Download button. Save or print the PDF file of your 
statement for your records. If you have not yet created a 
myIHM login, doing so is easy! Visit Just visit 
myihm.ihmrcc.org, click on New User, and you’ll be 
prompted to create an account. For those that use our 
Online Giving option, please note that for banking security, 
your log-in credentials may be different on Online Giving 
and myIHM. If you would like us to print a paper copy of 
your statement, please contact Cindy Thompson at 
cindy@ihmrcc.org or 301-863-8144 ext. 14. 

ANNUAL APPEAL The 2021 Annual Appeal is here! This 
year’s theme is Seeking Christ to remind us in this time of 
hardship and need that Christ is the one, true source of the 
healing, unity, and love that we all seek. Through our 
collective support of the Annual Appeal, we strengthen the 
Body of Christ that is our local Church, and we sustain her 
many charitable works that serve the spiritual and other 
needs of all those within and beyond our parish 
boundaries. Parishioners will be asked to make a 
commitment to the 2021 Annual Appeal next weekend. 
Your gift will also be credited towards our parish goal. 
Learn more about the Annual Appeal at appeal.adw.org.  

ST. JOHN’S SCHOOL DINNER FUNDRAISER Drive-thru 
chicken/shrimp dinner. Saturday, Feb. 6, 2-4 p.m. Dinners 
are $10 each and include chicken tenders or fried shrimp, 
plus mac-n-cheese and coleslaw. RSVP to Mrs. Pollock at 
pollockc@sjshollywood.org by Feb. 5; please include your 
choice of chicken tenders or fried shrimp.   



 

 
 
 

February 1 — February 7 
 

Monday  Heb 11:32-40/Ps 31:20-24/ 
 Mk 5:1-20  
9:00 am  Costus Michael Thompson (L) 
 

Tuesday Mal 3:1-4/Ps 24:7-10/Heb 2:14-18/ 
 Lk 2:22-40  
5:30 pm Dcn. James A. Somerville (D) 
 

Wednesday Heb 12:4-7, 11-15/Ps 103:1-2, 13-14, 17-18/
 Mk 6:1-6  
9:00 am Maria de Moreno (D) 
 

Thursday Heb 12:18-19, 21-24/Ps 48:2-4, 9-11/ 
 Mk 6:7-13  
5:30 pm Andaya Family (D) 
 

Friday Heb 13:1-8/Ps 27:1, 3, 5, 8-9/ 
 Mk 6:14-29  
9:00 am Alexander Schad (D) 
5:30 pm Robert Waters (D) 
 

Saturday Heb 13:15-17, 20-21/Ps 23:1-6/ 
 Mk 6:30-34  
9:00 am Lourdes T. Ocado (L) 
4:00 pm Sr. Angela Dempsey (D)   

  

Sunday Job 7:1-4, 6-7/Ps 147:1-6/ 
 1 Cor 9:16-19, 22-23/Mk 1:29-39  
8:30 am Robert T. Waters (D) 
11:15 am  Cayetano Toledo (D) 
1:00 pm All IHM Parishioners  

Follow us on  

PLEASE PRAY FOR 
 

THE SICK  
THAT THEY MAY BE RESTORED TO FULL HEALTH 

 

Audrey Somers, Anthony Thomas, Louise Shafer, Helen 
Daye, Kathleen Floyd, Mary Oliver, Judith Ann Allgood,  
Vince Guerin, Regan Corliss, Jack Makin, Belle Riddell, 
Corrine Geraty, Jane Keyon, Sarah Crecelius, Linda F. 
Gieser, Jim Brown, Ralph Gough Sr., Betty LePore, Adele 
Bavani 

Please note:  names will remain on these lists for two months, unless 
otherwise notified.  To keep a name on the list, please resubmit by 
contacting bulletin@ihmrcc.org, or call the Parish Office. 
 

 

PAPAL PRAYER INTENTION FOR FEBRUARY 
 

We pray for women who are victims of violence, that they 
may be protected by society and have their sufferings 

considered and heeded.  

ALTAR FLOWERS/SANCUARY CANDLES If you would like 
to donate the Altar Flowers or Sanctuary Candles in 
memory or for special intentions of a loved one, please call 
the Parish Office or email at cindy@ihmrcc.org.  

BULLETIN DEADLINE Please email your submission to 
bulletin@ihmrcc.org by Wednesday at 10:00 am prior to 
the Sunday of publication.  All entries are subject to 
editing.  

SING ALONG DURING MASS  For those attending Mass in 
church, online, or in the parking lot,  please join us in song 
at songs.ihmrcc.org. 

LIVESTREAM MASS Join us for our livestream Masses: the 
4 pm Mass on Saturdays in English, and 1 pm on Sundays in 
Spanish at mass.ihmrcc.org.  

APOLOGETICS CLASS The next class is on February 1st  
from 7 pm to 8:30 pm at St. John’s in Hollywood, in the St. 
Jude Room, of the Msgr. Harris Center. The next class will 
be “Was St. Paul a Misogynist?” Class is also available via 
Zoom: see the St. John’s parish website.  

COVID-19 VACCINES Throughout the past few weeks, we 
have heard a lot of information about the testing and 
development of safe and effective COVID-19 vaccines. 
There have been continuous conversations within the 
Catholic community about the safety and morality of these 
vaccines, so we are glad to say that both Moderna and 
Pfizer have developed vaccines using mRNA, and without 
the use of controversial fetal cell lines. Similarly, both 
vaccines have been tested in an ethical way that is in line 
with previous moral statements made by Pope Benedict 
XVI and the Pontifical Academy for Life. Receiving either 
vaccine would be morally permissible in the Catholic 
Church and would also be an important pro-life decision 
that would help to defend the most vulnerable. Through 
our own personal actions and decisions, we can help to 
protect our neighbors from the coronavirus pandemic. 

For more information on the vaccines and their 
development, you can review a Catholic Standard 
interview with Dr. David Diemert, a medical doctor and 
scientist who is part of a team researching a potential 
COVID-19 vaccine. The US Conference of Catholic Bishops 
has also published a memo on this issue, and you can find 
more information on this topic at their website usccb.org. 
Finally, the Archdiocesan Office of Life Issues recently 
published an article with more information in the Catholic 
Standard at  https://cathstan.org/. 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE REPOSE OF THE SOUL OF Margaret 
Watt-Jenkins, mother of William Watts 



 

Thank you for faithfully sharing a portion 
of the gifts God has given to you! 

If you are able to give online, mail in your 
donation, or drop by the office to give 
your weekly contribution, we would  be 

greatly appreciative! 

YOU DON’T DESERVE TO BE ABUSED Domestic violence 
refers to a pattern of violent and coercive behavior by one 
adult over another in an intimate relationship. It can 
consist of repeated severe beatings or subtle forms of 
abuse, including threats and control. If you experience any 
form of abuse, please know that there is help. Call the 
National Domestic Violence Hotline at 1-800-799-7233. To 
learn more about domestic violence, please visit 
www.catholiccharitiesdc.org/familypeace. 

If you or someone you know is inquiring 
about the Catholic faith, please let them 
know to email our RCIA coordinator at 
RCIA@ihmrcc.org.  

TELEPHONE ROSARY Join the telephone rosary Monday 
through Saturday at 8 pm. This rosary has the special 
intention for healing for those hurt by individuals within 
the church. To participate, call 605-468-8016 and insert the 
code 357090#. For more information contact Sharon 
O'Brien at ArchdioceseCCW@gmail.com.  

ONLINE GIVING Do you happen to forget your donation 
envelopes at home? It is easier than ever to give! Sign up 
for online giving at http://giving.ihmrcc.org. Thank you for 
your generous donations! 

IHM MUSIC MINISTRY If you are interested in sharing 
your musical talents with the parish, there is a place for 
you in this ministry! Please call Mary at 240-434-8876 
(leave a message!). 

GARDEN AND GROUNDS MINISTRY We have various 
projects around the church that need to be completed. 
Any adult or child would be welcome. If you want to 
volunteer, please contact Martha Davie by  phone or text 
at 240-434-3510. Thank you!  

VIRTUAL SPIRITUAL DIRECTION WITH SPIRITUAL 
DIRECTOR During this time of physical separation, Our 
Lady of Bethesda Retreat Center is providing virtual 
retreats so that you can connect with others and feed your 
soul. Currently, these programs are being offered at no 
cost, and a suggested donation of only $75 per person is 
greatly appreciated. For more information and to register, 
go to  ourladyofbethesda.org. 

PULL TAB FUNDRAISER Join St. John’s School for their 
CASH ONLY drive-thru pull tab event every Sunday from 2-
5 p.m. Cash prizes range from $100 to $500, plus one 
$5,000 prize! They will sell a 100 winner cashboard until 
the final box is sold, and the $5,000 winner is drawn. There 
is a variety of other pull tabs every Sunday. Players will be 
required to stay in their vehicles and practice social 
distancing when interacting with our workers. Adjustments 
may be made dependent on weather and COVID-19. They 
will provide additional game rules during the event. Please 
contact bingo@sjshollywood.org if you have any 
questions.   

HELP OUR MARRIAGE Do you feel alone? Are you 
frustrated or angry with each other? Do you argue, or have 
you just stopped talking to each other? Does talking about 
it only make it worse? Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vi 
with a long i) helps couples through difficult times in their 
marriages. This program has helped many couples 
experiencing difficulties in their marriage. For confidential 
information or to register for the upcoming program 
beginning with a weekend on January 29th - January 31st, 
2021, please visit: www.HelpOurMarriage.org, call (443) 
400-7017, or email: 3015@HelpOurMarriage.org  


